St. Paul Catholic School Council Meeting

 
November 21, 2018
 
In Attendance:  Sarah Mignault, Denise Sammon, Kim Pearson, Tanya McLaughlin, Stephen Henderson, Amy Mignault, Anna Coe, Dari Vecchio, Sarah Walker, John Gowsell
Regrets: Julia Morgenstern, Debbie Decker, Ann Carty, Celina Santos, Nikki Riley, Kristie Timmins
 

1. Call to order – Sarah Mignault
2.  Prayer led by Sarah Mignault
3.  Conflict of Interest - none declared
4. Adoption of the Agenda - Motion by Denise, 2nd by John
 
5. Adoption of the Minutes – Oct. 17, 2018 – Motion by Tanya, 2nd by Denise
6. Business Arising from the Minutes:
· John – Regi Math tutoring potential. He will follow up. Anna will also reach out to kids who came to ‘take your kid to work day’
· Teachers can run their own homework club once per week after school. Anna will reach out to staff to see if there is interest.
· Production: Shrek Junior – it’s a go! Total cost of $800 US. Steve Garrison pushing to get the materials before Christmas. Different ideas for raising funds ie. Ticket sales, gift baskets, canteen, etc. 
· Spring Fling won’t happen in 2019

· Confirmed date for Christmas tree pick up is the Sunday January 6th. Dari will lead and do the flyer (back of the flyer is info for food pick up during Caroling Evening, Dec. 11)
7. Teacher/Staff Report – Volleyball is complete. Basketball is next. Jingle Bell walk is on December 7th afternoon. Need Flyers for Christmas Tree pick up for Dec. 7th. Dari/Sarah to get flyer to Anna before December 7th
8. Principal Report – attached. Discussion below. 
Little Jammerz – The program is offering ukuleles not guitars. Cancelled their November meeting with Anna. Re-scheduled for January. Can offer Glee club for older kids. Action: Anna to check if they have worked with other schools in the area. 8 week program. 

Explore different music options: Amy has a piano to donate should there be space and interest ( 
9. Correspondence – Domino’s pizza party info – passed on to Nikki
10. Committee Reports
· Budget – Dari Vecchio
· Total budget for 18/19 $2503.00. An error on the minutes from October.
· Agendas, Xmas baskets, and donation to Knights – total spend to date. See attached.
· Fundraising – Anna Coe on behalf of Nikki Dennee
· Suggested pricing for spirit wear – Tshirts - $15; long sleeve T - $20; Sweatshirt - $30. Everyone agreed. Order form is ready – going out November 22nd.  Cut off order date is Nov. 28th. Info can be sent via cash online (82% use Cash Online)
· Tree pick up: confirmed for Jan. 6th
· Kids Movie Night: Confirmed Dec. 14th 5-8pm. Celina, Sarah, Amy, Gowsells, Tanya, expressed interest in helping. Pre-sign up and payment. Sign up sheet with some waiver-ish text (John can help with this potentially). $10/kid, $5 per additional kids in same family. Go ahead with 30 kids. 

· Playground Renewal – Sarah Walker on behalf of Julia Morgenstern
· See attached.

· Sarah M. to look into turning the tennis court into a basketball court

· Anna reached out to the City regarding rights to the tennis court and it’s up to St. Paul’s to decide what to do with it
· Parish Council – Stephen Henderson
· Parish Sunday Social. Last Sunday of the month – looking to St. Paul to provide baked goods, coffee, room set up, etc. 3-5 people, 9am and 11am mass. Steve to suggest Feb 24th 
· OAPCE – Sarah Mignault on behalf of Kristie Timmins
· Voice of Catholic schools to be shared with the ministry

· Report will be coming in January

            Newsletter: 

· Kids Movie Night. Send movie suggestions to Nikki or go to

www.criterionpic.com. Anna to add the school website link on messenger and twitter with any communications sent out to help promote the Kids Movie Night and drive traffic to the website.
11. New Business:

· Christmas Carolling and food pick up on Tuesday, December 11th at 6:30pm. Hot Chocolate and candy canes after. Sarah M to find the caroling books. Anna to ask Kim about Lights and bells.

· Family Advent Mass: Wednesday, Dec 19 @ 6:00 pm

· Catholic School Council Association – East: update from Oct 24th meeting
· OAPCE report from Chris Wright, Regional Director

· BIPSAW shared (Board Improvement Plan)

· Parent Involvement Base funding ($500) and 2018-19 PRO Grant applications all under review by newly appointed Ministry officials; more info to be shared as it is made available

· Focused Learning conversation with an expert: email Sarah with any potential topics of interest for teleconference meeting dates in the future

· Sarah was unable to attend Nov. 20th meeting; will share any pertinent info from Minutes at next meeting
12. Adjournment motion by Sarah, 2nd by Anna
Next Meeting: January 16th, 2018 @ 7pm
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       Principal’s Report

   Catholic School Council Meeting – November 21, 2018

Discipleship Pillar:  Faith in Action – Spreading Joy
· United Way Fundraiser – this year Mr. Garrison’s Grade 4/5 class planned, organized and ran several days of activities during week of Halloween (Cake/Jack-o-lantern raffles; scary maze; Halloween Haunt; Halloween movies; pumpkin seed sales; creepy clothing day).  Total fund raised = $739.55 (includes staff donations); did anyone see our school featured on CKWS News?  2 students from Mr. Garrison’s class spoke very eloquently about the initiative and how our school, community works to “spread joy” to others who may be less fortunate (story & video posted to ALCDSB web site)
· Sacrament Confirmation:  9 candidates received the sacrament this past Sunday @ St. Jo’s.  Special thanks to Ms. Coulter for all her work in preparing this year’s candidates.
	Celebration with STM

community
	Sunday, 18 November 2018, 2:00 p.m.


· Mr. Pokotylo and some Intermediate students held a brief Remembrance Day Service on Monday, Nov. 12 in the gym for the whole school

· School Banner Redesign Contest (see handout)

ADVENT 2018: begins Sunday, Dec 2nd
· Will hold weekly prayers services in the gym each Monday (11:25 – 11:45 am)
· Dec. 7th is next monthly school mass; Sacrament of Reconciliation (for Advent season) will be offered at the school on December 11th.

· Jingle Bell Walk (partnership with KFL&A in support of Partners in Mission Food Bank) to take place December 7th (PM)
· Evening Family Advent Mass scheduled for Wednesday, December 19 @ 6 pm (St. Joseph’s Parish); Primary division planning similar presentation as in past years (in lieu of homily)

· Ms. Coulter’s students have organized an ‘Advent Stocking Stuffer’ social justice initiative in partnership with St. Vincent DePaul; very proud of their efforts
Scholarship Pillar:
· 2018-19 SIPSAW:  click on link below to be directed to School website:

https://www.alcdsb.on.ca/School/paul/About/SchoolImprovementWellnessPlan/Pages/default.aspx 

· See Bulletin Board outside of Learning Commons … our tracking/monitoring tool

· Student Voice:  in the midst of creating our own SCHOOL PRAYER which highlights goals in our SIPSAW and theme of “Spreading Joy”; will be read each morning over announcements, posted to school website, etc.

· Parent Voice:  How do you propose we engage parents in the process?

· Early Progress Reports sent home on Nov. 6th, followed by parent-teacher conferences No. 7 + 8

· P.A.L.S. training (Playground Activity Leaders in Schools) took place PM of Nov. 20

· Little Jammerz Presentations: Gr. 1/2, Gr. 34, Gr 4/5, Gr. 6/7 - Gary or Joe to present to classes early January, with program to start end of January; Thursdays at lunch for 8 weeks; 12 student minimum participation (actually ukulele, not guitar… maybe Glee for older students?)

· November 30: PA Day #3… Numeracy Focus
Stewardship Pillar:
· Eco Club News: new recycling initiative: Terra Cycling – clean, empty lunchable trays being collected

· received $1000 through Metro's Green Apple School Program again this year; this compliments our Food Sharing program; off to a great start, students assisting with delivering the classroom bins; also plan to have a few fun food events too.  (i.e., November 14th is National Pickle Day)

· Athletics Update:  Volleyball teams did well in each division (B schools); Basketball is next Sport up (Dates TBD; St Paul to convene the Sr. Girls “B” tournament)

· Mr. Stevens to begin lunch time intramural Basketball soon (one day/week for each division: Primary/Junior/Intermediate
· Gymnasium update:  Just about finished!  Lighting sorted and padding installed at back – check it out!  Athletic pennants back up Thurs/Friday of this week

· A group of students have been invited to learn and present a choreographed dance to be filmed for this year’s “Celebration of Dance” event at Fort Henry.  The song chosen supports our school’s efforts to learn about and celebrate the indigenous community (click on link below). 
https://fncaringsociety.com/sites/default/files/Important%20To%20Us%20Lyrics.pdf
· School wide lockdown drill: November 22, 2018 @ 10 am (our Community Resource Officer, Bryan McMillan, will be on site to provide us with feedback following)
Saint Paul Catholic School Council Meeting

Sub-Committee: Playground update

Notes from first meeting held on Tuesday, November 6, 2018

· In attendance: Julia Morgenstern, Sarah Mignault, Sarah Walker, Anna Coe, Debbie Decker

· Feedback from the Open House in September was shared; most popular idea mentioned was an update to the tennis court

· Funds available at approximately $2950.00 

· The significant fundraising effort for the current play structure was acknowledged; sub-committee recognizes that a major effort would have to be put forth for the next phase 

· Spring bazaar was discussed as a potential time to reveal the fundraising goal for the next phase

· Importance of showing the community what the “final product” will look like

· Brainstorming session (using photos taken around the city a few years ago) brought many great ideas to the surface, not exclusive to an update to the tennis court:

· Gazebo

· Covered structure

· Pergola

· Outdoor kitchen

· Exercise equipment or stations 

· Ideas for updates to the tennis court included:

· Chalkboards and/or artwork attached to the fence

· Shed or lockbox for balls and equipment 

· Meeting concluded with a decision to share the research required for next steps and bring this to the next meeting

· Sarah W. to find out the cost of resurfacing the tennis court, redoing fence

· Julia to find out about alternatives to concrete, permit for an outdoor lockup

· Sarah M. to research contact info for companies who did basketball courts at other schools, such as AOS

· Debbie to inquire about outdoor kitchen and chalkboards on fences, etc.

· Next meeting to be determined via email (dates proposed: December 4 or 11) – all are welcome 

